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WIMBLEDON PARK ORLANDO NO. 1

MEETING MINUTES
July 10, 2023, 6:00 P.M.
Wimbledon Recreation Clubhouse
Board Members Present:

Kenneth Khan, Dean Gonzalez, Kasey Handlin (via phone), and Angela Elozua
Board Member Absent:

Jose Velazquez

The meeting was called to order at 6:02 p.m.  Proof of meeting was acknowledged by all present.  
The meeting minutes were reviewed and Ken motion to approve the meeting minutes as written. Dean seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
FINANCIAL & LATE REPORTS
A.
Financial Report – The April and May financials were provided to the Board.  Discussion ensued and April financials were passed and May financials need additional review pending corrections.

Management transferred $39,000 from reserves to operating to cover the insurance payment.  It was recommended to move a $14,040/month to cover the short fall in the budget and repay the $39,000.  Discussion ensued and this item was not approved at this time.  Ken would like to consider increasing the dues due to the insurance increase.  Ken moved to approve taking the shortfall from operating in the amount of $6,500 per month.  Dean seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.


Ken would like to move idle reserve funds into a new account that will earn better interest.  Kasey provided information on Raymond James.  Ken moved to approve moving funds to the highest/best interest account.  Dean seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

B.
Late Report – The late report was provided to the Board and was unanimously approved.
MANAGEMENT REPORT – 
A.
Legal Issues – None at this time.
B.
Maintenance – 


-
Landscaping – The landscaping by the signs needs to be completed.


-
Railroad Ties – Hartman will be starting this project June 26.  Discussed ensued regarding mixing the old with the new, are they replacing them all.


-
Shut-off Valves – Still waiting on this to be scheduled and Ken is getting impatient.

-
Roofing – Ken asked to get update price on replacement.


-
3282, 3286 & 3294 –3294 was completed by Versatile and we will see if that holds.  Also need to get gutter guy out at 3286 to see if that will help.


-
Mailbox Vandalism – Per owner, the mailbox has been fixed.

-
Laundry Room Equipment/CSC – Jose has been doing inspections. Four machines should be replaced and Ken is trying to get credit for the downtime.
.
C.
Violations – 3286-24 has a large dog and they provided the ESA paperwork that the attorney stated is not sufficient; however the owners are selling the unit so this will no longer be an issue.  Unit 3298-15 has a German Shephard and unfortunately they did provide the correct paperwork so the dog is permitted to stay.
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
A.
Recreation Committee – They only have 2 board members now due to resignations. No quorum. CAM is contacting subs CC and CV for replacements.
OLD BUSINESS  
A. Breezeway Planting – There were concerns about the breezeway planting.  The Board wants to know if the landscapers are going to remove the dead ones and replace them as needed.
B. Insurance Appraisal – Dreux Isaac & Associates quote for the insurance appraisal was $2,400.  Ken moved to have them do a new appraisal and approved the quote.  Dean seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

C. Roof Replacement – 3252/3254/3296/3298 – Need to obtain an updated quote from Total Roof.

NEW BUSINESS 
A. Laundry Rooms – Ken has been working on the contract, getting the machines replaced and getting refunded funds since the machines were not working.  Discussion ensued, nothing to approve at this time.
B.
Year End Audit CPA – Ken is not happy with the CPA because they did not provide the audit in a timely manner and he did not agree with their adjustments. They have been late two years in a row and state statutes require they be completed by April 1.  Ken moved to get at least two bids.  Dean seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

C. Tree Trimming – Management requested TriStar provide a quote for tree trimming and their quote was $15,000.  They were asked if they could come down to $10,000 since that is our budget and do as much as possible. They will concentrate on lifting trees in parking areas and away from buildings and cutting out dead wood.  Ken moved to approve tree trimming for $10,000.  Kasey seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

OPEN DISCUSSION                                                   
-
Dean wants to know price to sell old golf cart – he may buy it.

-
Meeting will be scheduled every third Monday at 6:00.

-
Need to have Reserve Study prepared in 2024 for 2025
-
Gutters need routing maintenance and cleaning

-
Building 3232 needs breezeway/hallways pressure washed
-
There is no stop sign by the flag pole parking lot.

-
There is a gutter dangling outside laundry room by 3290

-
Building 3244 has someone with a motorcycle on the porch.

-
Lee mentioned that there are several stumps that still need to be ground.

The meeting was unanimously adjourned at 7:28 p.m.
